## EASTEND NEWS

Editor: Di Horncastle 01964-650498 email: dihorn@hotmail.co.uk Issue No. 55. AUG.SEP.OCT.2018

## LOCAL EVENTS DIARY

(In the Community Hall unless otherwise stated)
AUGUST

Sat.18th.9.30am.Holmpton/Hollym Church Coffee Morning Sat.25th. 12.15pm. Youth Club Summer Fayre and Fun Run. Wed.29th.2pm.Beetle Drive SEPTEMBER

Mon.3rd.7pm. Parish Council Meeting Mon.10th. 10-11am. Tai Chi Class and weekly thereafter-see below Sat. 15th.9.30am.Samaritans Purse Coffee Morning

Tues.18th. 7pm.Skeals-Derek Clarke
- Unusual Objects (see article)
Wed.19th.2pm. Gentle Keep Fit
Sat. 22nd. 9.30am. MacMillan Nurses
Coffee Morning.

#### **OCTOBER**

Mon.1st. 7pm. Parish Council Mtg.Sat.6th. Harvest Festival Coffee Morning.

Tues.16th.7pm. Skeals talk by Jonnie Fisk of the Spurn Bird Observatory. Wed.10th. 2-4pm. Evergreens' Craft Club recommence on a weekly basis.

Please note- Boomer MacLennan at Westmere Farm has been cancelled. Apologies to all. Andrew Wells

## EASINGTON COMMUNITY HALL

There is a planned Tai Chi Class to start in the Hall on a Monday morning, 10.00-11.00am. This will start on 10 September but watch out for posters on the notice board. Open to all so come along and have a go. All the regular weekly events are held in the Main Hall and are open to all so pop along and see what is going on and join in.

Tuesday morning, Evergreens Bowling, 10.00 - 12 noon.

Wednesday afternoon, starting mid September, Evergreens Art & Craft Club, 2.00 – 4.00pm

Wednesday evening Bingo 6.45 - 8.45pm. Thursday morning, Evergreens Coffee Morning, 9.30 - 11.00am.

Saturday Coffee Mornings for various organisations and charities, 9.30-11pm.

### SKEALS

Our Exhibition 'Oh what a lovely Peace!' continues daily in Easington Church 10am-4pm. until 9th Sept. If you haven't already had a look please pop in and do so. It is an excellent display and very educational for the children. Don't forget on Sunday afternoons tea and cakes are served 1-4pm. We recently had an excellent guided tour of Patrington Church with Andrew Pate and he has offered to take us up the Church Tower. Apparently the views are excellent, we are hoping to set this up for an evening before the nights draw in but we have not got enough members fit enough to undertake the climb so if anyone would like to be a quest of Skeals and join us for the evening please let me know as soon as possible. Contacts above. Our talk/entertainment for Tuesday 18th September at 7pm. is Derek Clarke and Antiques Dealer from Beverley who is bringing along unusual objects and doing a talk/quiz and on the 16th October, 7pm. we have a slide presentation by Jonnie Fisk of the Spurn Bird Observatory. All are very welcome to come along to our talks, entry is free and refreshments are served. Di

## EASINGTON EVERGREENS

We have just returned from a great trip to Ikea. Luckily the bus had lots of storage space!

The next trip on September 3rd was billed as Keighley but this has been changed to Selby because of timing issues. £10.00 members and £12.00 for non-members. As usual 9.00am from the Square. Please see Pat Swales, Janet Kettley or Pam Exley to book. Arts and Crafts will resume on September 19th at 2.00 pm in the Community Hall with Gentle keep Fit. All welcome. For any age there will be a Beetle Drive on Wednesday 29th August at 2.00pm.

Pat Swales

### EAST END CANCER RELIEF FUND

At a Presentation on 14<sup>th</sup> July at the Coach & Horses Welwick, East End Cancer Relief Fund received £2,400, for the Cancer Centre at Castle Hill, The Heart Unit at Castle Hill received £2,400 and the Candlelighters received £500. This was the amount of £5,300 raised in total by the Welwick 2 Wheelers on Good Friday  $30^{th}$  March this year. Well done again to all you bike riders, it was a well turned out event once again. Thanks go to everyone who supported and helped to make it a good day. Mary Brisby

## A NOTE FROM THE COMMUNITY POLICING TEAM

The following dates are for the police attending at the Community Hall  $25^{th}$  August 1000-1100,29 September 1000-1100 and  $13^{th}$  October 1000-1100.

Can we give people a reminder whilst crime is very low if non-existent in the village, if they are in the garden enjoying the warm weather make sure that the front doors are locked and also if window are left open they are secured so they can't be fully opened to make entry easy.

As the crop fields are now stubble it's around this time that rural crime and hare coursing increases. Please call the police if you see anything suspicious, even if you are not sure.

We would rather be called out and have a look rather than people worrying whether to call or not. We speak to numerous members of the public who were suspicious but they were unsure so did not call. Please just call you won't be criticised. Immobilise.com is still up and running. You can register property with serial numbers and pictures for jewellery and other items. It's very easy to register and makes disposing of stolen items difficult for criminals and finding owners easy for the police. Buyers can check the serial numbers through checkmend which tells you if they are stolen. If anyone struggles with this we can do it for you. We are also available for home visits or site visits for crime and security advice. The best way to contact me is via email Philip.wriglesworth@humberside.pnn.police.uk.

## EASINGTON CHURCH

The pattern of services has been changed slightly; there is now a service most Sunday mornings at 9.30am.

The order is as follows:
1st Sunday Methodist service
2nd Sunday Morning Prayer
3rd Sunday Chancel Cafe Communion-family
breakfast service.

4th Sunday Morning Prayer.

The exceptions will be months with a fifth Sunday. There will be a united service somewhere in the benefice on these dates.

The confirmation service is on 7th Oct. at Easington at 6pm. Requests for baptism and/or confirmation welcomed for this event. Offers of support with hospitality also welcomed, as other churches will be attending. Prayer requests for healing please give to church members - or come along - on fourth Sunday for informal worship with modern worship songs. Lois

## EASINGTON YOUTH CLUB

Our next event is the Summer Fayre and Fun Run, on 25/8/2018, events get underway at 12:15, if you are taking part in the Fun Run can you come a bit earlier to register.

We are looking forward to the day with loads going on, Kids Tombola, Name the Dog, Birds of Prey, Magician, Bouncy Castle, Raffle 1st Prize £100 & 2nd Prize £50, plus loads more great prizes, BBQ, Tombola, Coffee/Tea, Cakes and various stalls, raffle tickets are on sale now,

contact any member of the committee. Further great news, we have received confirmation that we are to receive £13,000 from the Enhancement Fund and BP Legacy Fund, this together with a bit more fundraising will enable completion of the Play Park, I am sure everyone will be pleased when this is completed, hopefully this should be finished by the end of October.

Also we have 2 volunteers to fit the new kitchen which Jewsons donated, we are hoping this will be completed in the next 2 weeks.

Finally, Jewsons have donated a Round of Golf at The Belfry for 4 people, we are going to arrange an Auction event later in September for this fantastic prize, further details to follow.

The Duke of Edinburgh are continuing to have practice expeditions, the Youth Clubs (Senior/Junior) are closed during the Summer Holidays and will reopen in term time.

Kim Dalton, Secretary

## FRIENDS OF EASINGTON CE PRIMARY ACADEMY

This year the school has invested almost £3,000 of money we have raised. This has gone towards Pantomime, Read, Write, Inc Phonics scheme, Exotic Animals Visit, Forest Schools Tools and Equipment, Hull Sikh Educational Day, School Trip for Hedgehogs to Honeysuckle Farm and funding towards refreshments, prizes etc for the Christmas Fair, Disco, Easter, Coffee Morning and Sports Day. With your continued support we will continue our hard work next year. We hope to replace the 40 year library and purchase some much needed 21st century technology for the school. Thank you.

Friends of School Committee

#### EDITOR'S NOTES

On behalf of the Community I would like to convey a big thank you to Karen and Heather for all the hard work they continue to put into **Easington in Bloom**. The spring bulbs, hanging baskets and planters continue to look beautiful. Thank you.

# Our thanks go to Perenco for printing the newsletter

The information in this newsletter is intended for general information purposes only. Whilst the editor tries to ensure that the information is accurate and complete, some of the information is supplied by third parties. We can make no warranties about the accuracy, reliability, completeness or timeliness of the information or links